JOHN JOSEPH MOAKLEY
9TH DISTRICT, MASSACHUSETTS

DEPUTY WHIP

COMMITTEE ON BULES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON RULES OF THE HOUSE

CHAIRMAN

DEMOCRATIC STEERING AND POLICY COMMITTEE

muitine

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, D.C. 20515

March 11, 1985

JOHN WEINFURTER
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT

221 CANNON BUILDING (202) 225-8273

ROGER KINEAVY

1900C-JFK BUILDING Boston, Massachusetts 02203 (617) 223-5715

4 COURT STREET
TAUNTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02780
(617) 824-6678

Mr. Arthur Osborn President Massachusetts AFL-CIO 8 Beacon Street Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Dear Arthur:

Many thanks for your recent correspondence regarding shipbuilding in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.

Please know that I am acutely aware of the industry's condition, both nationally and within the Commonwealth. I have been in touch with officials at the Quincy Shipyards as well as with my colleague Representative Brian Donnelly (D-MA) and I am told that the Quincy shipyards are still very much in the running for a substantial oiler award. I am continuing to meet with officials at DOD and the Department of Navy in an effort to ascertain contracting availability. Please know that I will continue to keep you advised of any information I unearth on this front.

In the interm, if I can be of any additional assistance to you in any way, please don't hesitate to contact me again.

Sincerely,

JOHN JOSEPH MOAKLEY Member of Congress

JJM/jw/dj



MASSACHUSETTS/AFL-CIO

Voice of Organized Labor 400,000 Strong

March 1, 1985

The Honorable John Joseph Moakley 221 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Moakley:

The shipbuilding industry in Massachusetts is part of both the past and present of the Commonwealth; it is our sincere hope that it will be part of our future.

The Quincy Shipyard, which recently observed its 100th year of operation, is currently closing out work on a major Navy contract. The last ship of this contract will be delivered in February of 1986. Because of this, major layoffs will begin in May of 1985. After that date, all 6,200 workers of the Quincy shipyard face a dismal future. Because of circumstances far beyond the workers control, there have been no new ship construction contracts awarded to the Quincy Yard. This means that this valuable, skilled workforce, who have provided ships for the defense of our country in every major war, will be unemployed.

There is no need to explain to you what the addition of 6,200 workers to the ranks of the unemployed would do to the economy of Massachusetts, especially the eastern part of the state from the tip of the Cape to Worcester.

It is with that in mind that we ask for your assistance in bringing a contract to the Quincy Yard. We would be glad to meet with you, at any time, to explain in more detail what the closing of the Quincy Yard would mean to Massachusetts.

Please remember, without you there will be <u>no</u> Quincy Shipyard. Looking forward to working with you and thanking you in advance for your time and concern, we remain,

PRESIDENT ARTHUR R. OSBORN

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENTS
JOSEPH M. LYDON
THOMAS G. EVERS
RICHARD J. HEFFERNAN

SECRETARY - TREASURER GEORGE E. CARPENTER, JR.

VICE PRESIDENTS RONALD M. ALMAN DANIEL A. BEAUREGARD DOMENIC BOZZOTTO EDWARD F. BURKE, JR. LAWRENCE J. CAVANAUGH FRANK CECCARONI LINDA R. CHIGAS EDWARD W. CLARK, JR. BERNARD CORBETT JAMES DAMERY CHARLES DeROSA PAUL L. DEVLIN CAROL A. DREW JOSEPH C. FAHERTY JAMES FARMER BRUCE FERIN GIL FERREIRA WILLIAM J. FOLEY ANTHONY FONSECA WILLIAM F. IRVIN JOSEPH W. JOYCE THOMAS P. KERR DONALD J. LEAHY DICK LeBLANC CECILIA LESHYK DAVID LIMA KEVIN MAHAR MARY ANN MANGO PATRICK J. MELE NANCY MILLS A. MICHAEL MULLANE JAMES NESTOR GEORGE J. O'BRIEN RICHARD F. PICCUITO RICHARD E. POST BARNEY WALSH

In solidarity,

Arthur R. Osborn

President

Mille

Richard Heffernan

Exec. Vice Pres.

9

George E. Carpenter, Jr.

Secretary-Treasurer

human wen

Thomas Evers

Exec. Vice Pres.

/Joseph Lydon

Exec. Vice Pres.

Richard F. Piccuito

President, Local 5 Shipbuilders

opeiu-6 afl/cio

MASSACHUSETTS / AFL-CIO 8 Beacon Street, Boston, MA 02108

Telephone: (617) 227-8260